(APPENDIX G)
Date: November 26, 2007

From: Dr. Tami Mysliwiec, First Year Seminar Coordinator, Berks

To: Senate’s Chair and Vice Chair

Subject: First Year Seminar

   I would like to provide background for the forensic discussion related to the need for additional instructors in the FYS (First Year Seminar) sections for this upcoming academic year (Fall 2008). Unfortunately, I cannot attend, but would like to ask you to support the University requirement and explain the circumstances that led to this discussion. 

  First, please reinforce at the senate meeting that the first year seminar is a University requirement and all students enrolled in a baccalaureate program at all campuses must successfully complete an FYS for graduation. This requirement is currently under review by a subcommittee of ACUE through the University Faculty Senate. The report from this committee is expected this coming spring and I assure you the FYS committee on our campus is prepared to consider the recommendations from this report.

  However, until the subcommittee report to the Senate is announced, our faculty is required to offer the FYS course to our students. This means that for Berks College, we as a faculty need to offer at least 52 sections next academic year (see attached file for calculations).  I thank those of you who have taught or supported such an important part in welcoming the students to the academy of higher education here at Penn State Berks. However, we repeatedly come up short in meeting the needs of FYS sections for our incoming students. This shortfall makes it a difficult task for our registrar, puts a strain on our trained staff, and poses a problem for some of our students that may not be able to enroll in a FYS in a timely manner.  

   What was done to address this shortfall was to determine the percent of full-time faculty in each division and take that percent into the total number of FYS sections needed to accommodate the incoming FY-class. This process was done to ensure that each division will be represented adequately. The data attached gives you a snapshot of the numbers of FYS sections offered at Berks for the past 2 academic years and the calculation which shows the FYS sections needed by division for the next academic year. 

I ask that you consider our students and their best interests and welcome a solution to this constant shortfall of FYS sections.

Thank you,

Tami Mysliwiec

First Year Seminar Coordinator, Berks
